Perth Orchestral Society (Perth Symphony Orchestra) Subscriptions Policy September 2019

As stated in the Constitution, the level of subscriptions for each year will be set at the AGM in September. Subscriptions are due within one month of the first rehearsal of each session i.e by the first rehearsal in October.
In addition to the rules laid down in the Constitution, the Orchestra’s policy on subscriptions includes the following:
A concessionary rate is available to members over 60 years of age 
A lower concessionary rate is available to students and to those who are not earning.
Subscriptions may be paid in 2 instalments if a player is uncertain whether they will be able to attend rehearsals for both concerts. Any member joining after the November concert will be required to pay half of the annual subscription amount.
If paying in 2 instalments, the second instalment will be due by the last rehearsal before the Christmas break.
In a year when the subscription rate is changed at the AGM, payment will be due by the last rehearsal in October.
Any player who has attended rehearsals and borrowed a folder of music will be deemed to be a playing member and will be required to pay a subscription for that year, regardless of whether they are available to perform on the day of the concert.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Subscriptions will not be refunded once paid unless very exceptional circumstances arise.

